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18 August 2021 
 
TfNSW Reference: SYD19/01534/04 
DPIE Reference: SSD 10396 
 
Team Leader 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
 
Attention: Emma Barnet 
 
RESPONSE TO SUBMISSIONS - KINGS PARK METAL RECOVERY AND RECYCLING 
FACILITY EXPANSION - 23-43-45 TATTERSALL ROAD, KINGS PARK 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Reference is made to your correspondence dated 6 August 2021, regarding the 
abovementioned Application which was referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) for 
comment. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the Response to Submissions and raises no objections to the 
application, subject to the following requirements being included in any consent: 
 
1. Prior to the issue of the first Occupation Certificate, the applicant is to prepare a 

comprehensive Employee Transport Plan in consultation with TfNSW to reduce the 
proportion of single-occupant car travel and increase the use of sustainable modes of 
transport including car sharing, public transport and active transport associated with the 
development. It is suggested that the plan should specify matters including, but not 
limited to, the following: 
 

 Identifying and implementing strategies that encourage modal shift as presented in 
Section 7.4 of the TTIA; 

 Include a strategy for communicating the Employee Transport Plan with staff and 
visitors and encouraging them to subscribe to its actions; 

 Ensuring pedestrian and cycling connectivity, end of trip facilities and bicycle 
parking in order to achieve the above outcomes; 

 Identifying the party or parties responsible for delivery and implementation of each 
element of the Employee Transport Plan; and 

 Including a high quality Travel Access Guide (TAG) which provides information to 
staff about how to travel to the site by sustainable transport modes. This should 
include information about public transport connectivity, end of trip facilities, and local 
pedestrian and cycling connections. 
 

Additionally it is recommended that the Employee Transport Plan is evaluated (including 
staff travel surveys) and updated every two years. The applicant is to submit a copy of the 



final Employee Transport Plan to Transport for NSW for consideration. 
 
If you have any further questions please direct attention to Development Assessment 
Officer, Shoba Sivasubramaniam, on 0431446623 or email 
development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has been of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Malgy Coman 
Senior Land Use Planner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


